MILTON BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING
Zoom Meeting
December 9, 2020
7:00 p.m.
The meeting was called to order with the following Councilpersons were in attendance:  Mr. Walker, Mr. Robol, Mrs. Meckley, Mr. John Pfeil, Mr. Specht, Mr. Swartz, Mr. Dale Pfeil, Mr. Shearer, and Ms. Fawess.  Also present were Jess Novinger, Shelly Sandstrom, Attorney Benion, Scott Derr, and Sam Shaffer.  Mayor Nelson, Doug Diehl, and Mr. Moralez were absent.  

President Shearer called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  

Minutes:  On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. John Pfeil and carried, Council approved the minutes from the November 24, 2020 Council meeting with one correction.  
Report of the Borough Manager:  Mrs. Novinger reported that at the last Council meeting, President Shearer directed her to look into a request to remove two handicap parking spaces on Broadway made by Two Owls, via Mr. Moralez.  Sam, Doug, and Mrs. Novinger assessed the current parking available in that area and all agreed that removing one handicap parking space (the one closest to the Two Owls storefront) would be appropriate.  They felt that we need to leave one handicap space as the next available one would be on Bound Avenue by Lisa’s Deli and then four additional handicap spaces in the Municipal Parking Lot.  She then asked for Council’s consideration to continue with the process of removing one handicap parking space in front of the Two Owls on Broadway.  This process requires Attorney Benion to prepare a Resolution for consideration by Council.  
Mrs. Novinger also received another parking amendment request from Bethany United Methodist Church.  The church has requested a handicap parking space on Center Street as they are building a new handicap accessible compliant entrance at their existing entryway on Center Street.  Sam, Doug, and Mrs. Novinger also looked at the best space to make handicap accessible as there is easy access to the curb cut and transition to the sidewalk.  She asked for Council’s consideration to continue with the process of adding a handicap accessible parking space in front of the Bethany United Methodist Church Office on Center Street.  This process requires Attorney Benion to prepare a Resolution for consideration by Council.  On motion of Mr. Walker, seconded by Mr. Swartz and carried, Council authorized Attorney Benion to prepare both Resolutions as outlined by Mrs. Novinger.  

Next, Mrs. Novinger informed Council that we had budgeted $158,033 (an anticipated 5% increase) and she received the estimated premium total from The Kilmer Group today which is estimated to be $141,876 for an estimated savings of $16,147 over the original budgeted amount.  This savings does not include the anticipated dividend, which was $11,626.66 this year.  The reduction in premium is primarily due to the reduced use of Workers Compensation this past year.  
Mrs. Novinger thanked Frank and Sandy Muscarella for donating the Christmas Tree for Lincoln Park this year.  She also thanked the Winterfest Committee for their hard work on the holiday festivities that were able to be offered this year.  She also thanked the Scooter Santa-Brigade for continuing their annual tradition of dressing up like Santa and riding around the region on their scooters, distributing candy canes and prizes to children and brightening the spirits of those in nursing homes.  We all greatly appreciate everyone’s efforts to make the holidays bright this year more than ever.  
Next, she reported that as of Monday, December 7, the administration within Borough Hall has resumed its rotation schedule, having the bare minimum personnel in the office at all times.  All other staff members not in the office on any given day will be working remotely.  This rotation is in an effort to keep staff members safe and healthy and avoid overuse of sanitation products already in short supply due to the pandemic.  All staff have been set up with OneDrive through Microsoft that allows secure remote access to documents while teleworking.  All staff, except Danna, have Borough-issued cell phones and will be available via cell phone when not in the office.  

The Borough Office will be closed Thursday, December 24th for Christmas Eve as all staff has elected to take a vacation day.  The office will resume business on Monday, December 28th at 8:00 a.m.  

Report of the Mayor:   Mayor Nelson was absent. 

Report of the President of Council:  President Shearer had no report but thanked all Borough staff for their extra effort through this challenging year.  
Report of the Chief of Police:  Chief Zettlemoyer reported that the Police Department continues to work with COVID and are doing their best to stay safe.  He then informed Council that the Durango should be ready for use in the next couple of weeks.  He wished everyone a Happy Holiday from the Department.    

Report of the Public Works Director:    Sam Shaffer reported that they stopped leaf pick-up yesterday to convert the trucks for winter.  There will be a Christmas Tree/Brush pick up in mid-January.  All of the holiday decoration auctions went well, and all items were sold and picked up.  
Report of the Fire Chief:  Scott Derr reported that for December so far, the Department has responded to 6 calls, for a total of 91.45 manhours.  The Fire Department delivered Santa to the Tree Lighting and drove around town for everyone to see that could not attend.  He also reported that they have received their COVID Grant from the County.  
Public Comments:  There were no public comments.  

Highways and Protection to Persons and Property:  


A.   On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. Swartz and carried, Council approved 

       Logan Boucher as a trainee driver for the Milton Fire Department.  
General Government and Recreation:  


A.  On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved 

      the re-appointment of Raymond E. “Jim” Callenberger to the Zoning Hearing Board.  This

      is a 3-year term from January 1, 2021 – December 31, 2023.

B.  On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Walker and carried, Council approved the

     re-appointment of Stan Salwocki, Virginia Feigles-Karr, and James Baldwin to the Planning

     Commission.  These are all 4-year terms from January 1, 2021 – December 31, 2024.

C.  On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Walker and carried, Council cancelled the 

      December 23, 2020 Council meeting.  

Ms. Fawess then asked if we will continue the zoom meetings.  President Shearer responded that we will continue with the zoom meetings through January and continue them as necessary.  
Finance, Health, and Sanitation:  
A. On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. John Pfeil and carried, Council approved paying the bills in the amount of $80,040.99.  
There being no further questions or business, on motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council adjourned at 7:25 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted:






Shelly Sandstrom






Secretary/Treasurer 

